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At a scheduled meeting and public hearing on February 23, 2017, the Newton Historical Commission, by a vote of 
4-0: 

RESOLVED to find 236 Auburn Street, without its rear additions, preferably preserved for architectural integrity 
and historic context. 

Voting in the Affirmative: 
Mark Armstrong, Member 
Jean Fulkerson, Member 
Peter Dimond, Member 
Laura Fitzmaurice, Member 

Voting in the Negative: Abstained: 

At a scheduled meeting and public hearing on February 23, 2017, the Newton Historical Commission, by a vote of 
4-0: 

RESOLVED to find 236 Auburn Street historically significant for its architectural and historical contributions to the 
history of Newton. 

Voting in the Affirmative: 
Mark Armstrong, Member 
Jean Fulkerson, Member 
Peter Dimond, Member 
Laura Fitzmaurice, Member 

Voting in the Negative: Abstained: 

At a scheduled meeting and public hearing on February 23, 2017, the Newton Historical Commission, by a vote of 
4-0: 

RESOLVED to approve moving the structure at 236 Auburn Street, without its rear additions, closer to Auburn 
Street on the same lot, with the exact location of the relocated house to be determined at a later date. 

Voting in the Affirmative: 
Mark Armstrong, Member 
Jean Fulkerson, Member 
Peter Dimond, Member 
Laura Fitzmaurice, Member 

Voting in the Negative: Abstained: 
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At a scheduled meeting and public hearing on March 23, 2017, the Newton Historical Commission, by a vote of 4-
0: 

RESOLVED to approve the proposed new siting of the historic house on the lot at 236 Auburn Street as well as 
the proposed site plan for three additional detached one-story housing units, parking, and landscaping as part of 
the project. The NHC also supports the plan to restore all architectural detail on the house where possible and 
replicate that which cannot be restored. 

Voting in the Affirmative: Voting in the Negative: Abstained: 
Nancy Grissom, Member 
Mark Armstrong, Member 
Laura Fitzmaurice, Member 
Len Sherman, Alternate 
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